

K–3rd Grades N6217 Cty Rd V ~ Durand, WI 54736 P: **715.672.4276** ~ F: 715.672.3485

Pre School & 4–8 Grades 901 W Prospect St ~ Durand, WI 54736 P: **715.672.5617** ~ F: 715.672.3931

May 17, 2019

Dear Families;

I want to thank all of the teachers for their displays at the Academic Fair; it's always good to see the product of student learning. Thank you to Mrs. Bullard for the wonderful concert on Thursday as well.... I loved all of the songs but my favorite was the last *allschool* song titled, "What A Friend We Have in Jesus". As another school year is quickly coming to a close, I pray that our students remember the lyrics to this song - to know they can lay their burdens down, know they have a friend in Jesus and to see grace on every horizon.



ASSUMPTION SUMMER READING CLUB:

Kindergarten through grade 5 students are invited to join the Summer Reading Club! Dive into some great books and complete the attached log before we return to school!

ATHLETIC NEWS:

- A BIG thank you to Loren and Kari Reckin, our Athletic Directors for all their work scheduling games, practices, referees etc this year. Providing an Athletic program for our students is such a benefit to our school! Thank you.
- Don't forget to get your physicals over the summer so you are ready for Volleyball, Football, Cross Country or Basketball. 8th grade students, your records will be given to DHS this summer.
- Youth Football information for incoming Grades 1-6 is enclosed.

4K GRADUATION:

On Wednesday, May 29thour 4 year olds will be graduating from Noah's Ark. They



will be embarking in new ventures as they begin Kindergarten next year. All are welcome to attend the ceremony at 2:30 at HolyRosaryChurch. 4K and families are invited to come to our all school Mass and picnic on Friday, May 31st.

8TH GRADE GRADUATION:

The 8th grade students are preparing for their commencement. All are invited to join us at their graduation Mass on, Thursday, May 30th at 7:00 p.m. at St. Mary's Church. They will be visiting DHS May 28th to prepare for their transition in life's journey (permission slip enclosed)

FAITH ADVENTURES: Rememberto return your slip to join in Faith Adventures this summer.

MASS AND POTLUCK PICNIC:

An all school Mass at Holy Rosary will start at 11:00 followed by the potluck on Friday, May 31st. Families are asked to contribute to the potluck: What to bring:

- **A-F** bring Cookies / Bars
- **G-M** bring Crackers
- **N-S** bring Fruit
- T-Z bring Cheese

If you can't make it, **please be sure to arrange transportation for children, as dismissal is at 1:00 p.m**. *Be sure to check in with your child's teacher before leaving for the summer*. Mrs. Gunderson &Mrs. Fedie will be available for you to pick up medications, physical cards, buy SCRIP and make any payments.

MASS ROLES:

Thank you for volunteering to help with Mass on May 11th, our students did a wonderful job. Thank you parents. Enclosed are the liturgical role assignments for St. Mary's, readings and petitions are also enclosed again so you can practice with your children. We received a form back volunteering but it didn't have a name on it! So come anyway as all are welcome. Please have all students report to the choir loft. Thank you for helping with this important ministry.

\$CRIP:

SCRIP is available to buy **ALL SUMMER**. Starting **Monday, June 3rd**it will be sold at the Central Office in Durand during the week and will continue to be sold after all Masses on the weekends. Online ordering is always available. Start reducing your tuition now by buying SCRIP.



THANK YOU:

- Thank you to Colleen Weiss for helping with our concert!
- Thank you to Steve Spindler for making our school flower garden beautiful.

TITLE I ANNUAL MEETING:

■ There will be an annual meeting for parents of students who have received Title I services. Our students have made great gains in their reading skills due to this help. All are welcome to attend. The meeting will be at Caddie Woodlawn Wednesday, May 22ndat 4:00, lasting about 30 minutes.

TUITION STATEMENTS:

Tuition statements are enclosed if you still have a balance. Scholarships and financial assistance is available, please call for details.

WALK FOR VIRTUES:

We all had good time at our Walk for Virtues. A **BIG** Thank You to Home and School for all of their time and effort put into this event, especially Barb Schoeneberger. Thank you also to all the volunteers (listed next week) Look for miles logged, funds raised and businesses to thank in next week's newsletter. Students earning non-dress code will be announced on Monday 5/20.... firstnon-dress code day is Thursday 5/23. Thank you all for supporting this effort.

CALENDAR REMINDERS AND UPDATES:			
Sunday	5/19	School Mass and Baccalaureate Mass @ St. Mary's8:00	
Monday	5/20	Grades 4-5 to Crystal Cave	8:45-3:00
		Grades 6-7 to YMCA	8:15-3:00
		Grade 8 to Valleyfair	8:15-7:00 p.m.
		4K picnic lunch	11:00
Tuesday	5/21	School Mass @ St. Mary's	8:30
		4K and K Parent Meet and Greet	6:00-7:00
Wednesday	5/22	Grades 2-3 to Beaver Creek	8:20-2:30
		Grades K-1 to Eagle Center	9:10 -2:30
		Title I Parent Meeting @ Caddie Woodlawn	4:00
Thursday	5/23	School Mass @ Holy Rosary	8:30
		Grade 3 care packages follow	
		Awards Day –grades 4-8 @ Durand Campus	1:00
Friday	5/24	All library books are due back	Memorial Day
Monday	5/27	Memorial Day - No School	
		Mass at the Holy Rosary Cemetery	8:00 a.m.

PLEASE PRAY:

- For our graduates that their hearts remain on fire for the Lord and they continue to be His witnesses.
- For our High School Students, especially Isaiah Whitwam that God will continue to bless him and keep them safe from harms way.

Thank you for choosing AssumptionCatholicSchool! Our faculty and staff are committed to working with you to fulfill our mission of *Faith*• *Academics* • *Service*

With Blessings of Peace and Joy,

Mrs. Mary Lansing Principal